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March 1, 2023 
 
Mr. Kelly B. Mendenhall  
Director of Regulatory and Pricing 
Dominion Energy Utah 
333 S State Street 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145 

 
 
 
 

 
Re:   Tariff Sheet Compliance Filing, Docket Nos. 22-057-03: Application of Dominion 

Energy Utah to Increase Distribution Rates and Charges and Make Tariff Modifications 
and 22-057-18: Dominion Energy Utah’s Application for Approval of the 2023 Year 
Budget for Energy Efficiency Programs and Market Transformation Initiative  

 
Dear Mr. Mendenhall: 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Dominion Energy Utah’s (DEU) February 
2, 2023 Tariff Sheet Compliance Filing (“Filing”). The Filing was made pursuant to the PSC’s 
January 26, 2023 Tariff Approval Letter and includes (1) revised tariff sheets from Docket No. 22-
057-18 regarding the difference in tonage requirements for Advanced Rooftop Control rebates, (2) 
clarification on the rebate amount for the High-Performance New Construction measure, and (3) a 
statement that the proposed Tariff sheets do not violate state law or PSC rule in accordance with 
Utah Admin. Code R746-405-2(D)(3)(g). 
 
 The PSC also reviewed the Division of Public Utilities’ (DPU) February 15, 2023 
comments recommending the PSC approve the revised Tariff sheet page 2-28 provided in the 
Filing and Tariff sheet 2-32 as filed on October 31, 2022 in Docket No. 22-057-18. DPU also 
states that DEU confirmed in its cover letter that the proposed Tariff sheets do not violate state law 
or PSC rules.   
 
 Based on the PSC’s review of DEU’s Filing and DPU’s comments and recommendation, 
the PSC approves DEU’s Tariff revision for page 2-28 in Docket No. 22-057-03.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#327162 


